
School Policies and Procedures

School Hours: The school day begins at 8:00 a.m. and dismissal is at 2:20 p.m. School ends at 11:30
on early dismissal days. Lunch is not provided and there is no after school extended care offered.
Necessary arrangements should be made for pick up on those days.

Arrival and Dismissal: While our staff is present to monitor drop off, parents are responsible for
their children until they get to the sidewalk. Please be very attentive around drop off and pick up
time. It is important to be aware of other children during this time.

Arrival: Drop off in the morning begins at 7:45. Students are not allowed to gather on school
property prior to this time. Any students who arrive early will be directed to extended care and
parents will be responsible for paying the fees for this care.

● Pre-Kindergarten: Parents should walk students up to the doors on Pearce St. where
teachers will meet students to bring them to their classroom.

● Kindergarten through Grade 5: Parents should drive into the parking lot off of President Ave
and on the Stenson St. entrance. Cars should pull up to the orange cones. Once the car has
stopped and the lot is clear of moving traffic, students should exit the vehicle on the driver’s
side of the car whenever possible. Staff will monitor this arrival procedure but it is essential
that parents help keep all children safe. Please do not park your car in the lot and walk your
child to the entrance.

● Grades 6-8: Parents should pull up to the sidewalk between Stetson St and Read St along
the building. Parents are responsible for ensuring that children safely exit the car. The
school cannot be responsible for students who exit the car down the street or on the other
side of the road.

Dismissal: Students will exit the building through the same side of the building that they entered.
Students will be dismissed by grade and will be escorted outside, weather permitting. Teachers will
monitor students until they are able to see a parent/guardian or other individual identified as
having permission to pick up the student. Parents should meet students in the parking lot or door
entrance on Pearce Street. Students will not be handed off to anyone parked in the middle of the
street. ID may be required if a staff member is unable to identify the individual picking up the
student. Parking is allowed in the lot during dismissal. Any student who is not picked up by 2:40 will
be brought to extended care and parents will be responsible for fees.

Attendance: Beginning on the very first day of school, punctual, regular attendance is of the utmost
importance to the development of a conscientious and prepared student. It is strongly
recommended that parents emphasize this importance by keeping children home for serious
reasons only and by training children to be punctual.

Absences: Parents must call the school office (508) 674-9131 by 8:30 am to report a student
absence. If the office is not notified, a parent/guardian will be contacted to verify the absence. If no
verbal contact is made, the child must bring a note from home stating the cause of the absence.
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